
Terrapin City Hall  

1226 Halifax Street 

Terrapin, MD 23901 

434-575-6032 

 

May 20, 2017 

 

Roy Williams   

1545 Red Level Road 

Terrapin, MD 24592 

 

Dear Mr. Williams: 

 

Thank you for your letter. The success of our city relies on active members of the community 

working with the elected officials to point out and provide solutions to prominent issues.  

 

We recognize that you have requested that the Terrapin Public Works Department place fixing 

three potholes on Red Level Road as their first priority.   

 

The flooding of the Dan River on May 12, 2017, caused a complete stop of all businesses in the 

Riverdale Area, such as: Sheetz, Taco Bell, Ed’s Car Dealership, and Mary’s Furniture. Our 

local community college was also forced to cancel classes for that week as students from the 

Cluster Springs, Tuberville, and Alton area could not access the roads. Because of the 

inconveniences this flood caused, the Public Works Department is currently working tirelessly 

with the Sanitation Department to construct a self-closing flood barrier that is designed to protect 

our citizens and their property from flooding.  

 

We understand how inconvenient potholes can be. Your letter stated that you have previously 

worked in the Public Works Department and understand how to fix potholes. Terrapin would 

certainly benefit from a knowledgeable volunteer group working to make our city a more 

convenient place for drivers.  

 

Our city has grown in recent years, becoming one of Maryland’s most populous cities! We hope 

to make decisions that will benefit all citizens in this beautiful city.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

Jeff Capel  

Terrapin City Councilor  


